ACRSR-1959

September 14, 2001

Dr. William D. Travers

Executive Director for Operations
US Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

Dear Dr. Travers:

SUBJECT:  GENERIC SAFETY ISSUE-191, “ASSESSMENT OF DEBRIS ACCUMULATION
ON PWR SUMP PUMP PERFORMANCE”

During the 484" and 485" meetings of the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards,

July 11-13 and September 5-7, 2001, we heard presentations by and held discussions with
representatives of the NRC staff regarding the Office of Nuclear Regulatory Research
recommendation for resolving Generic Safety Issue (GSI)-191, “Assessment of Debris
Accumulation on PWR Sump Pump Performance.” During this review, we had the benefit of
the documents referenced.

We agree with the staff that potential issues associated with the performance of pressurized
water reactor containment sumps have been identified. The NRC staff should expeditiously
resolve GSI-191. If plant-specific analyses are required as part of the resolution, guidance for
performing these analyses should be developed. We would like to review the proposed final
disposition of this issue.

Sincerely,

IRA/

George E. Apostolakis
Chairman

Reference:

Letter dated August 29, 2001, from Michael E. Mayfield, Office of Nuclear Regulatory
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